Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
January 10, 2018, 7:00 PM

Call to Order:

Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, January 10, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: President Delong, Vice President Balderson, Director Lyons, Director Hebert, Director Olsen, Director Marley and Director Koplar.  Secretary Erdmann and Treasure Moffat was also present. 

Approval of December 13, 2017 Board Meeting Minutes
Secretary Erdmann read minutes from the board meeting held on December 13, 2017. Questions were raised about Officer Erdmann changing the minutes and completing Sunbiz without approval.  A long discussion was completed.  A motion was made by Director Hebert to accept the minutes of December 10, 2017 as read, seconded for approval by Director Marley.  All in favor, motion carried.  Albert also reported he has found some of the missing minutes from prior years.

Treasurer Report
Treasurer Moffat read over the Treasurer Report for December, 2017.  All account balances were read. The accounts for the month of December, 2017 total was $21,098.38. A motion was made by Director Lyons to accept treasurer report as read, seconded for approval by Director Hebert.  All in favor, motion carried. The bank needs account to be updated with Treasurer Moffat as the original signature and Director Balderson as second. 

Activities Committee Report
Director Lyons went over the activities for February.  The activities planned for February are the Ice Cream Social, Vets Social Hour, Valentines Day Brunch, Townhall and Meatloaf Dinner.  Total budget for February is $546.00. A motion was made by Director Hebert to accept Activity report as read, seconded for approval by Director Olsen.  All in favor, motion carried.  Dave Wegman presented the board with the 2017 bread distribution report.  The board thanked him for his great work with the bread distribution.  Mary Rivera turned in the 2017 Bingo paperwork.

Statutory Committee
The statutory committee was discussed.  Bob agreed to continue as chairman.  Curt will also be on the committee.  Bob setting future meeting date to discus ELS lack of services.

Newsletter Report
Betty Day disagreed with the rates for the newsletter.  She also requested financial information for the newsletter.  She was denied since she was told before she is just the editor.  Betty resigned from newsletter.  Director Lyons made a motion to keep advertising prices as listed on the advertising invoice, second by Director Hebert.  All in favor motion carried.


Business Operations
[bookmark: _GoBack]Due to the confusion at the 2017 board elections Denise Koplar was not on the ballot.  A motion was made to let Denise continue on the board by Director Hebert , seconded for approval by Director Olsen.  All in favor, motion carried.  Denise has been appointed to the board until the next election.  Director Olsen talked about the search for liability insurance.  He is having a hard time because we have not had insurance in the past.  The discussion about getting insurance has been tabled until more information can be collected.  President Delong to get the new chain of command from ELS manager.  A discussion regarding Secretary Erdmann not for filling the HOA needs.  As a result a motion was made to have Treasurer Moffat as Secretary replacing Albert Erdmann.  A motion was made by Director Olsen to accept, seconded by Director Balderson.  Vote was 6 yea and 1 nay, motion carried.  Albert Erdmann requested reimbursement for the Sunbiz filing.  A motion was made by Director Olsen to pay the reimbursement, seconded for approval by Director Hebert.  All in favor, motion carried.  Board moving forward with picture IDs for Director Badges.  Pictures for the board ID badges will be taken at the next town hall meeting.  Justification for asking residents for their resident ID cards will be put on the back.  Starlight Ranch has a new regional and district manger.  President Delong trying to get a meeting with the HOA District Manger and management.  President Delong to speak with manager to replenish or replace first aid kits in the clubhouse kitchen.

Other business
Director Olsen has set up a Safety Driving Course for Starlight Ranch residents with the Florida Safety council.  The course will be held on March 10th.  The deadline for registration is March 7th.  The course requires a minimum of 15 registrations and maximum of 30.  The cost is $23.95 per person.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.


